
Dear Ivydale families,   

As a school community we have again, along with the rest of the 
country, had to swiftly make the move to remote learning for most 

children with in school provision for some children.  Alongside this we 
are all adapting to the rules of living under lockdown again.  It isn’t 

surprising that people will feel 
fed up or angry and frustrated or 
maybe worried or scared.  It isn’t 
easy for anyone and it is ok to 
feel like that.  As a school 
community it is vitally important 
that we support each other and 
that support begins with 
kindness.  Be kind to yourself 
and be kind to each other. 

Many thanks for your continued 
support and the kindness that 
many of you have shown us.                                                

Helen Ingham, Headteacher 
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Dear Ivydale Children,  

It certainly is a very unusual Easter holiday for us all this 
year and so throughout the holiday on my twitter feed 
(@IvydaleHT) I thought I would take you on a virtual 

holiday.  So far this week we've been to the zoo, to a dinosaur 
museum in the USA, to football stadiums around the world and 
inside the Great Pyramid at Giza. Keep your eyes open to see where 
we go next! 

I wonder how many of you have seen our 
rainbow on the doors at Bellwood?  I've certainly 
noticed lots in windows when I've been coming 
to and from school over the last week or so.  I 
imagine lots of you have also been clapping on 
Thursday evenings as a way of say thank you to 
all the nurses, doctors, caregivers and other 
critical workers who are working so hard at the 
moment.  Although we are all in our own 

homes, this is a way of doing something together and so tonight, 
when we are all clapping and saying thank you, also remember that 
lots of your friends and classmates as well as the adults in school are 
also clapping at the same time.   

Ask your mum or dad to take a photo of you clapping this evening 
and email it to me (headteacher@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk).  I'd like 
to make a big collage of all the pictures I get sent which I'll post on 
the website and twitter for you all to see. 

Take care and have a happy Easter, Helen  
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Dear Ivydale Children, 
Welcome to the final half term of this school year. 

During this half term we are continuing with home learning for 
everyone while also welcoming more children back to school.  
We have introduced google meets for every class so that you 

have a chance to catch up with your class teacher/s and some of your 
classmates so make sure you know what day and time your meet is taking 
place.  I know your teachers are planning some fun activities for this time 
and I think you’ll really enjoy these.  Whether you are continuing to learn 
at home or will soon be learning in school for some of the week, don’t 
forget we are one school. 

To remind us that we are one school, I am launching another 
photo project - “Always Learning”.  I’d like everyone to email 
me one photo of you learning at home 
(headteacher@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk).  It might be of you 
doing one of the home learning activities, or practising a 
musical instrument, another skill such as keepy-uppies or a new skill 
you’ve learnt during lockdown.  Maybe it will be a photo of you cooking or 
helping with the housework.  The possibilities are endless - as is the 
learning you are doing at home. 

You managed to send nearly 100 clapping for carers photos - can you beat 
that total over the next half term?  I will arrange for all the photos from 
both these projects to be displayed in school for when everyone returns. 

Take care, Helen

Can you help make June a joyful month by doing the actions 
on the calendar on the other side of this letter?

COMMUNICATION 
DURING PARTIAL 

CLOSURE 

As is our usual practice, we aim to 
respond to any communication 
within three days and in the main, 
we will endeavour to respond much 
quicker than that particularly at 
the moment.  Please do not expect 
any communication out of hours.  
In addition the school office will be 
closed between 12 and 1 daily at 
the moment.

FOR THOSE IN SCHOOL 

Children should not attend school if 
they have symptoms, or if a family 
member has symptoms.  If that test is 
positive, then self isolation must follow 
and you must inform us.  We will inform 
others if self isolation is necessary and 
we may, as last term, have to close 
classes.   

We will not be enforcing the road 
closures at the start or end of the day 
while there are fewer children arriving 
and leaving school.  Please take care. 



REMOTE LEARNING 

I am extremely grateful to our staff team who have adapted to delivering online 
lessons for most children as well as face to face teaching to over 100 children in 
school with just one day’s planning and preparation time.  It takes time to 
adjust to teaching and learning in this way.  Be patient and kind to yourself as 
you navigate this.  Our experience from last term was that it took people a few 
days to settle into the expectations and feel confident with the technology.  
Please do not be afraid to ask for help - be that getting set up on Microsoft 
Teams or with the content of lessons.  Please phone or email the office and the 
appropriate assistant head will get back to you. 

Jan Harpley (EYFS) - works Mon-Weds 

Helen Easton (Years 1-3) - works Tues-Thurs 

Vicki Reeves (Years 4-6) - works Tues-Thurs

THE DIGITAL 
DIVIDE 

We have delivered the 
twenty laptops given to 
us by the government to 
support families 
without technology at 
home.  We will, when 
the government allows 
us to, be requesting 
more and we are 
seeking other sources of 
devices so that we can 
support more families 
with remote learning.  
We are also applying to 
increase data 
allowances on mobile 
devices for those who 
need it.  Please watch 
out for the separate 
parentmail about this.


